TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 8TH, 2015 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, January 8th, 2015.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember the police officers in New York State and the USA who risk their lives, and of the two officers killed in New York City.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Johanna Shafer – absent




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino - present


Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Neal Johnsen, 2215 Bulls Head Road – stated that Stanfordville Machine and Mfg. was in its 40th year here but would be moving to Poughkeepsie in the spring. He added that he appreciated the way the Town has treated them and would still be keeping a small contingent of workers here.
LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman D’Agostino did not have a report.

Councilman Ryan Orton did not have any committee reports report but stated that the Forever Young Club would be meeting on Jan. 13th.  The Library will have one “Great Books” meeting on Jan. 9th at 11 AM and another on Monday, Jan. 12th but their afternoon movie series will be postponed until March. The Grange is having a beef stew dinner on Jan. 18th and a Defensive Driving course on Jan. 31st.
Councilwoman Weinberger did not have a report.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Norton stated that there were good things to preserve, including the local volunteer spirit, so we are advertising for open positions.  Many rely on professionals too much, but volunteers will keep the Town the way it was.

The County Legislator and the Highway Superintendent were not in attendance.  Mention was made that neither is required to attend Board meetings, and these two reports will be removed from future agendas.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to amend the agenda, with the following change: under New Business – to consider the applications for a Deputy Tax Collector.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote was taken as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

APPROVE BOOKS OF THE TOWN JUSTICES, BUILDING INSPECTOR AND TOWN CLERK:
Court: The books of Town Justice Dennis Smith were presented by Court Clerk Carolyn Harklerode.  Mention was made by the Supervisor that the Court has already had an audit done by the Town’s auditor as well.    A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the reports and records of this Court to the best of their knowledge.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

 The books of Town Justice Frank Weber, Jr. were presented to the Board by Court Clerk Parry Koch.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to accept the reports and records of this Court to the best of their knowledge.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Building Inspector: Don Smith presented his books and an annual report to the Town Board.   A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the Building Inspector’s reports and records to the best of their knowledge.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
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Town Clerk: Ritamary Bell presented her books and an annual report to the Town Board.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Town Clerk’s reports and records to the best of their knowledge.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. BATHROOMS: In Councilwoman Shafer’s absence due to illness, this item will be discussed in February.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. TENNIS COURTS: An email received from 11 year old Liam Duffy regarding the condition of the tennis courts was read by Councilman Orton.  This matter will be referred to the Recreation Commission.
2. ENGINEER: Supervisor Norton suggested that another engineering firm should be considered rather than the current firm from Westchester, and look into Mr. Clouser, the Planning Board’s engineer as a possibility.

3. APPOINT DEPUTY TAX COLLECTOR: Three letters of interest were received for this volunteer position that might become the tax collector at some point: Charles Hanlon, Alice Still and Barry Weinberger.  Councilwoman Weinberger stated that her husband was withdrawing his letter.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to appoint Charles Hanlon to this unpaid position.  Councilman Orton felt that this appointment was premature.   Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – no; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

4. APPROVAL OF 12/11/14 MINUTES: The Minutes of the December 11th meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – abstained.

Councilwoman Orton also congratulated Ritamary & Mike Bell on becoming grandparents.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:05 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer - absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

